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EBF COMMENTS ON THE EBA CONSULTATION CONCERNING 
A DRAFT RECOMMENDATION ON THE USE OF THE LEGAL ENTITY IDENTIFIER (CP/2013/42)

_____________________________________________________________________________

1. The European Banking Federation is fully supportive of the EBA draft recommendation. It agrees, in particular, that it would not be appropriate to pursue any of the alternative options which the EBA consultation paper mentions but rightly rejects on the ground that the benefits of having a truly globally unique legal entity identifier will definitely outweigh its implementation cost, which should be minor on a per-institution base.
2. Our understanding is that institutions which are subject to reporting obligations will, firstly, be required need to obtain a pre-LEI code for all entities within their group, and, secondly, use those pre-LEI codes when fulfilling their reporting obligations.  

We conclude from this, a contrario, that reporting entities will not be required to make use of pre-LEIs to identify counterparties outside their group for the time being, for example, within the framework of Large Exposures reporting. It would be useful to have this clarified in the final text of the Recommendation considering the following:

· a common system where pre-LEI codes could be searched is lacking today;

· collecting pre-LEI codes from banks’ customers will inevitably take much time and be prone to errors;
· storing the pre-LEI codes of counterparties and making them available to all the entities within the group require significant modifications in IT architecture.

3. The Consultation proposes that all institutions be required to obtain a pre-LEI code by 31 March 2014 or 31 December 2014.

Institutions can, however, at the most only be required to request a pre-LEI code within a given timeframe. They cannot possibly be held liable for possible delays which the “Pre-Local Operating Units” may encounter in the process of registering legal entities and assigning codes. It may be useful highlighting in this context that the registration and certification processes may concern a material number of legal entities for large banking groups with multiple subsidiaries located in various Member States.

Against this backdrop, it is essential for the forthcoming Recommendation to include procedural safeguards requiring the “Pre-Local Operating Units” to act upon the request for a pre-LEI Code within a pre-determined timespan which should be identical across the EU. 
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